

April 17, 2025

Dear Residents and Family Members,

As some of you may already know, our Medical Director, Doctor Tomas R. DeGregory D.O., has been on an extended leave of absence. It is likely that he will not be returning for some time now. As a result, we have selected Doctor Brandon M. Roscoe, M.D. to serve as St. Anne Home's interim Medical Director. Dr. Roscoe has 14 years of experience in geriatric medicine with Spartan LTC and has been a licensed Medical Physician and Surgeon for 19 years. He is the CEO of Spartan LTC, a group of providers comprised of physicians, physician assistants, and nurse practitioners. His company has 3 core principles they are focused on:

- They want patients to love to receive care from them
- They want their practice and providers to love to come to work and
- They want to get better and improve every day

Please join me in welcoming Dr. Brandon Roscoe to St. Anne Home. If you would like to meet him, we will be having meet & greet Microsoft Teams meeting on April 24, 2025 from 6:00 PM to 6:30 PM. The call in number will be 1-929-229-2435 phone conference ID: 223 231 554#. If you would like to join by smart phone or computer as have a visual as well as audio connection, please call Sonia Krieg at 724-837-6067 and give her your email address and she will send you an email invitation to join this virtual meeting.

Thank you for choosing St. Anne Home to care for you and or your loved one. We appreciate this opportunity.

Sincerely,

Jeff S. Long, NHA, MHA, MBA

President and CEO

St. Anne Home